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March 15, 2021 

 
VIA E-FILING 
Will Seuffert  
Executive Secretary 
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 
121 7th Place East, Suite 350 
St. Paul, MN 55101-2147 
 
 
Re: In the Matter of Minnesota Power’s  
 Rider for Boswell Center Unit 4 (“BEC4”) 
 Docket No. E015/M-20-825 
 Reply Comments  
 
 
Dear Mr. Seuffert: 

On March 4, 2021, the Department of Commerce, Division of Energy Resources 
(“Department”) submitted Initial Comments in the above-referenced Docket. Minnesota 
Power agrees with the Department’s recommendations including, consistent with the 
January 19, 2021 Petition, submitting the following filings: 

• April 2021, or thereabouts, providing the calculation details for determining the final 
one-time per kilowatt hour (“kWh”) bill charge to the “All Other” customer group 
based on actual kWh usage;  

• August 2021, or thereabouts,  providing the calculation details for determining the 
final one-time partial credit to the “Large Power” customer group using the 
appropriate Large Power billing units from the partial credit month (currently 
projected for July 2021); and 

• A final compliance filing showing the BEC4 Rider is no longer on customer bills as 
part of the Commission’s order in this Docket. 

Minnesota Power appreciates the time and work of the Department and looks forward to 
a Commission hearing on this issue.  
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Please contact me at (218) 355-3601 or lhoyum@mnpower.com if you have any 
questions regarding this filing. 

 

Yours truly, 

 
 
Lori Hoyum 
Regulatory Compliance Administrator 
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STATE OF MINNESOTA )   AFFIDAVIT OF SERVICE VIA 
 ) ss    ELECTRONIC FILING  
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------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

  

Tiana Heger of the City of Duluth, County of St. Louis, State of Minnesota, says 

that on the 15th day of March, 2021, she served Minnesota Power’s Reply Comments in 

Docket No. E015/M-20-825 on the Minnesota Public Utilities Commission and the Energy 

Resources Division of the Minnesota Department of Commerce via electronic filing. The 

persons on E-Docket’s Official Service List for this Docket were served as requested. 

     
Tiana Heger 
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